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Glenville State College
Student Government Association
Minutes

February 23, 2016

President Ratliff called the meeting to order at 12:30 pm

Roll call was taken by Secretary Carr

Swearing in of new members:

a. None

Review of last week’s minutes:

a. Senator Schreckengost made a motion to accept the minutes as presented
A Senator A. Howard second the motion
ii. All in favor, the motion passed.

Congressional Forum:

a. Senator Neal reminded the group of the basketball games tonight at the Waco. It
is a white-out.

b. Senator A. Howard informed the group the pool table at 10 East Main has been
out of service for some time now. He asked if it would be repaired anytime soon
because there are events being held there such as a pool tournament. Advisor
Gross suggested bringing the pool table down from Goodwin Hall if the repair
would not happen soon. Administrative Liaison Spears will look into the
situation.

Advisor Updates/Administrative Liaison Updates:

a. Advisor Bailey stated his grandson is turning 1 and there are a lot of pictures on
his Facebook page.

b. Advisor Gross talked about two events that are coming up: Stress ball making in
the Musket today at 2pm and a pool tournament Tuesday at 7pm at 10 East Main
(if the pool table is repaired).

¢. Administrative Liaison Spears explained the reason for his absence last week.

Presidents Report:

a. President Ratliff stated he attended all the Presidential Candidate campus
meetings and the next committee meeting for the Presidential search will be held

March 1.
Executive Reports:

a. Vice President Moore encouraged everyone to go to the tailgate on Saturday. He
has heard good reports from students regarding the Presidential candidates that
visited campus. He also spoke with Dr. Vavrek about the tassel issue again and
has nothing new to update. Administrative Liaison Spears suggested he contact
the Registrar’s office and obtain a list of the number of potential spring graduates
from each program, then go to the bookstore and request the tassels be ordered.
Administrative Liaison Spears will assist Vice President Moore with this task.

b. Treasurer Woods encouraged everyone to come out to the events on Saturday.

c. PR Officer Gumm stated the SGA website is in the process of being updated. He
also encouraged everyone to come out to the games this evening and wear white.



IX. Public Comment:
a. No one spoke at this time
X. Committee Reports:
a. Senator Neal stated Campus Beautification will meet today at 3:30pm to see what
we can do to spruce up campus ahead of the open house being held on Saturday.
b. Vice President Moore stated Curriculum was cancelled and their next scheduled
meeting is March 7',
XI. Old Business:
a. Winter Tailgate
i. Administrative Liaison Walters stated the tailgate is this Saturday. Setup
will begin at 9am. It is calling for rain but there is no backup plan in case
of rain, but there will be tents set up. Also, please check your email for
the parking instructions. Vehicles must be moved to the lower lot of the

Waco.
b. Elections
i The following is the timeline for the elections:

a. Applications and platforms are due to the Office of Student Life by
4pm on Friday, March 10"
Campaigning will begin the week of March 27",
Elections will be held April 37 — 5%,
Winners will be announced April 10™,
e. Installation and Org banquet will be held April 12,

XII.  New Business:

a. None
XIII.  Advisor Comment/Administrative Liaison Comment:

a. Advisor Gross informed the group that RA applications are due by March 17", If
you have any questions about being an RA, see her, Jerry or Trae or talk to a
fellow RA. Also, please abide by the request to move vehicles to the lower lot of
the Waco. They will be towed if not moved and that can be a large expense to the
owner of the vehicle.

b. Advisor Black encouraged everyone to attend the activities on Saturday. It is
important for the students and parents visiting to see everyone involved and
participating.

XIV. Congressional Forum:

a. Senator Neal stated he felt we need to reach out to other colleges in the state and
use them as a resource to exchange ideas. He expressed his appreciation to the
Executive Board for being active in the Presidential search and asking questions.
He then encouraged everyone to attend the activities Saturday. He feels it is
important for the visiting students to see GSC as a friendly and inviting
environment.

b. Senator Schreckengost asked if there was an update to the welcome signs. There
was none at this time but President Ratliff will bring it up at the next facility
committee meeting.

¢. Senator Neal asked if there was an update on the letter to the Governor and it was
stated there was none at this time.
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d. Senator LeMasters asked if there was an update on the t-shirts and it was stated
we are still working on a design and if anyone has any ideas, let us know.
XV. Adjourn:
a. Senator LeMasters made a motion to adjourn the meeting
i Senator A. Howard second the motion
il. All in favor, the motion passed.
iii. Meeting adjourned at 12:51 pm.





